
 
 
February 21st, 2017 

 
To: Toronto East York Community Council 
Re: TE29.40 Construction Staging Area – 100 Howard Street 
 
SUMMARY:  
 
Item TE29.40 entitled "Construction Staging Area – 100 Howard Street" was adopted as 
amended by Toronto and East York Community Council at its meeting held on January 
16, 2018. Some errors in the recommendations have since been discovered and require 
correction before related By-laws are enacted.  As such, a reopening and amendment 
of the Item is required. 
 
Corrections to measurements provided in Recommendations 5 and 7 are necessary.  
Also, stopping should be prohibited at all times on the south side of Howard Street at 
two sections of the roadway where permit parking and on-street pay and display parking 
spaces are being removed. These parking spaces are being removed to facilitate 
inbound and outbound turning movements of delivery trucks at the site. 
 
RECOMMENDATIONS:  
 
1. That Toronto and East York Community Council reopen Item TE29.49 entitled 
"Construction Staging Area – 100 Howard Street"  
 
2. That Toronto and East York Community Council amend Item TE29.49 by deleting 
Recommendations 5 and 7 and adding the following new Recommendations 5, 7, 20 
and 21: 
 

"5. Toronto and East York Community Council rescind the existing permit parking 
regulation in effect on the south side of Howard Street, between a point 107 
metres west of Parliament Street and a point 32 metres further west. 

 
7. Toronto and East York Community Council rescind the existing parking 
machine regulation in effect from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m., Monday to Saturday; 
1:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m., Sunday, on the south side of Howard Street, between a 
point 107 metres west of Parliament Street and a point 32 metres further west. 

 
20. Toronto and East York Community Council prohibit stopping at all times on 
the south side of Howard Street, between Parliament Street and a point 25 
metres west. 

  

 



 
 

21. Toronto and East York Community Council prohibit stopping at all times on 
the south side of Howard Street, between a point 107 metres west of Parliament 
Street and a point 32 metres further west." 

 
 
 Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 Lucy Troisi 
 Councillor, Ward 28 
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